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COMPLIANCE pulse March 2024 

WELCOME TO THE MARCH EDITION OF THE VUMC COMPLIANCE PULSE 
The Office of Compliance & Corporate Integrity (OCCI) wants to keep you updated on 

important compliance topics. This month, we’re again highlighting the importance of Speaking 
Up and Reaching Out.  

Speak Up  
VUMC believes deeply in our Credo values and in ethical behavior. It is everyone's responsibility 
at VUMC to ensure we pay attention to the Credo and our Code of Conduct and that we always 
live up to those values. Speaking up is a key part of that. Everyone at VUMC must be aware of 
and follow the policies and business requirements applicable to your area. Everyone must speak 
up when they have concerns or believe there might be unethical, illegal, or unsafe activities at 
VUMC. 

Reach Out 
We have several ways to report unethical behavior or to just ask a compliance question. The 
VUMC Compliance Officer is here to help you. Contact our office or reach out directly to one of 
our facility specific Compliance Officers:  

Mark Jenkins, Ambulatory Clinics 

Steve Scutti, Children’s & Wilson County  

Sophie Lee, Regional Hospitals 

Teresa Ervin, Tullahoma-Harton Hospital 

Tina Jones, Bedford Hospital 

Lindsay Bransford, VUH 

Kim Wilson, Vanderbilt Health Services 

Amie Hollis, Research

We also encourage you to speak with you supervisor. If you are not comfortable with this, you 
can visit the Integrity Line website (available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week). You do not have to 
give your name, although you may be asked to check back to provide additional information or 
to answer questions. 

 

https://www.vumc.org/compliance/contactus
https://www.vumc.org/compliance/quickcontactguide
https://secure.ethicspoint.com/domain/media/en/gui/58859/index.html
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All reports to the Compliance Office are confidential and shared only on a need-to-know basis. 
We have strict anti-retaliation policies to make sure anyone who raises a concern is protected. 

Allegations of harassment or discrimination should be reported directly to Human Resources, 
but may also be reported to the Integrity Line. If you have observed a patient care or safety 
incident, alert VUMC as soon as possible using the Veritas incident reporting system. You may 
also report these concerns via our Integrity Line if you are not sure how to use Veritas. 

 
Additional Resources 

For detailed contact information of your reporting options, access the Compliance Reporting 
tip sheet.  

If you have any questions, contact the Compliance Office as compliance.office@vumc.org or 
visit the OCCI website. 

 

https://hr.vumc.org/
https://veritas.app.vumc.org/my.policy
https://vanderbilt.policytech.com/docview/?docid=32048
https://vanderbilt.policytech.com/docview/?docid=32048
mailto:compliance.office@vumc.org
https://www.vumc.org/compliance/home
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